MARGARETTING PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2013
It’s been another interesting and busy year for the Parish Council.  Our regular meetings have been well attended and during the past year we welcomed one new councillor - Lynn Edwards. The time set aside at the beginning of each meeting for members of the community to discuss concerns continues to be valued by parishioners and councillors alike.

Matters of concern brought to our attention were in the main very similar to those in previous years and included:
· Village Peacocks causing damage to property and gardens

· Missing bollards and unsafe surfaces on Bridleways  

· Damaged grass verges at The Tye, Maldon Road and Main Road.  

· Dog fouling on pavements and verges;  
· Overgrown hedges in Maldon Road and Main Road

· Pot Holes in village roads

· Blocked surface water drains in Maldon Road and Main Road
· Inadequate speed restrictions for village roads

· Parking problems in Main Road

· The neglected state of Whites Bridge walk boards
Litter left by passing motorists is still a problem.  The village annual spring clean which took place last month was well supported – 37 bags were filled with litter. The parish council is appreciative of those members of the community who regularly litter pick outside of this event.  Their efforts do not go unnoticed.  They definitely helped the village to gain a Merit Award in the 2012 Best Kept Village competition.
The prime concern for the parish council during the past year has been two events.  Consultation on the plans for the Chelmsford flood alleviation scheme in Margaretting and the organisation of the Jubilee and Olympic celebrations in the village.  
The Jubilee and Olympic celebrations were a great success.  Thanks are due to the Jubilee committee members who were truly inspirational with their ideas and extremely generous with their time in making the occasion the success it was.  Thanks are due also to the local businesses, clubs and residents who gave their financial support.  The younger members of the community were delighted with their commemorative mugs.

The scarecrow competition attracted many entries, comments and visitors to the village.  The village hall and marquee decorated in red, white and blue bunting looked splendid on the weekend of the 2nd June and the afternoon and evening events held there were enjoyed by everyone.  
The outcome of the consultation on the Environment Agency’s design for the Chelmsford Flood Alleviation Scheme on the other hand was not viewed as a success for Margaretting.  The initial scheme received a very mixed reception in the village. And, despite a robust and energetic locally organised campaign against the scheme and the objections to the scheme being located in Margaretting put forward by the parish council the scheme received Chelmsford City Council’s planning approval in February this year.

The parish council’s funds remain healthy and we were pleased to be able to give financial support to the Horticultural Society’s ‘annual bulb planting scheme’ and the Queen’s Jubilee celebrations in the village.

This year the parish council has four ongoing projects which are need of extra funding.  These are: toddler swings and a skateboard/BMX ramp for the Maldon Road Recreation Field; a parish council office to be located in the village hall; the village gateways and renovations to Whites Bridge’s walk boards.  We aim to achieve funding for all of these projects through a variety of sources.  It is anticipated the Environment Agency will cover the cost of the renovations of the walk boards in its flood alleviation scheme.
Penny Savill, Chairman, Margaretting Parish Council, 8th May 2013 
